Board of Supervisors County of Prince George, Virginia

Resolution

At a regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the County of Prince George held in the Boardroom, Third Floor, County Administration Building, 6602 Courts Drive, Prince George, Virginia this 27th day of March, 2018.

Present:		Vote:
Alan R. Carmichael, Chairma	an	
Donald R. Hunter, Vice-Chairman		
Floyd M. Brown, Jr.		
Marlene J. Waymack		
T. J. Webb		
C-2		
<u> </u>		
On motion of	, seconded by	which carried
unanimously, the following F	Resolution was adopted:	
• ,		
RESOLUTION: PROCLAMATION: NATIONAL COUNTY		

GOVERNMENT MONTH: APRIL, 2018

WHEREAS, the nation's 3,069 counties serving more than 300 million Americans provide essential services to create healthy, safe, vibrant and economically resilient communities; and

WHEREAS, Prince George County and all counties take pride in our responsibility to protect and enhance the health, well-being and safety of our residents in efficient and cost-effective ways; and

WHEREAS, through National Association of Counties (NACo) President Sallie Clark's "Safe and Secure Counties" initiative, NACo is encouraging counties to focus on strengthening the safety and security of their communities; and

WHEREAS, in order to remain healthy, vibrant, safe, and economically competitive, America's counties provide public health, justice, emergency management and economic services that play a key role in everything from residents' daily health to disaster response; and

WHEREAS, each year since 1991 the National Association of Counties has encouraged counties across the country to actively promote programs and services to the public we serve;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE ITS RESOLVED, That the Board of Supervisors of Prince George County, this 27th day of March, 2018, does hereby proclaim April 2018 as National County Government Month and encourages all county officials, employees, schools and residents to participate in county government celebration activities; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED That the Board proclaims that on Wednesday, April 25, 2018 Prince George County Government offices will hold an Open House throughout the normal hours of operation. Citizens are encouraged to visit all County offices and become more familiar with County personnel and activities associated with the operations of County Government.

A Copy Teste:

Percy C. Ashcraft County Administrator